Bangladesh statement in the Third Cycle of UPR of Brazil (05 May 2017, Geneva)
Thank you Mr. Vice-President. We welcome the Brazilian delegation and wish them a successful Review. 
Despite commendable economic growth in Brazil in recent years, income inequality and poverty as well as resulting discontent remain as the core obstacle to ensure human rights for all. We note with appreciation efforts of the Federal Government to reduce disparity. Though good progress has been made, we believe there remains scope of further improvement in this regard. This is especially important to continue pursuing policies for preserving the rights of the indigenous peoples. We commend the progress made in promoting cultural heritage and tradition of Afro-Brazilian population. Ensuring adequate housing facilities for disadvantaged population in several parts of country also remains as an uphill task, on which sustained attention is required.  
We recommend, in the spirit of peer review, that the Government of Brazil should 

1)  continue efforts to ensure adequate housing for all, and 
2) continue proactive measures to promote rights of indigenous  peoples as well as of Afro-Brazilian population and ensure their well-being. 
Thank you. 
